WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting –Wednesday 13th November 2019 – 7.30pm - Village Hall
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair) Angela Fothergill (Clerk)) Margaret Thompson (MT);) John Smith (J Smith);  Christine Smith (C Smith) Neil Johnson (NJ) Geraldine Burton (GB);Richard J Bannister (RJB)

Apologies – Pennie Hamer (PH)
The minutes from September’s meeting were proposed by JS and seconded by NJ as a correct record.
Matters Arising from the Action Log –

Village Hall -  The Village Hall had been painted on the 22nd September and thanks were given to HC and JS for their help with this. It was agreed that another “paint day” would need to arranged early in the New Year to paint the kitchen and toilet.  RB had been in touch with Calverts Carpets who had been out to the Village Hall to measure up for new flooring. RB reported to the meeting and said that in order to get a good finish with vinyl, we will need to do some additional preparation to the floor filling the gaps between the existing panels.  Once done, fitted the vinyl comes to a total of either £705 for selection from the Essentials range, or £1025 for Goliath range which is a thicker vinyl. Laminate flooring (8mm) would alleviate the problem of the existing gaps, but including fitting comes to £1,614 . There is clearly a big price difference between the vinyl and laminate and after discussion it was agreed that RB would find out if Calverts prices are inclusive of  VAT and CS and JS said they would get some further quotes to compare.
Fire Extinguishers – JS and CS had arranged for the fire extinguishers to be looked at by GMC. An invoice of £115.20 was to be paid in this regard. AF to send cheque to GMC
Defribrillator – It was agreed that the defibrillator be positioned on the front of the Village Hall. Regarding funding for the defibrillator GB had been in contact with Julie Price who had filled in some forms re getting a Grant towards the defibrillator. GB said that the cost of the Defibrillator was in the region of £1500, it was agreed by the PC to go ahead and purchase the defibrillator. JS and GB to liaise with Julie Price regarding a training course to be held at the Cricket Club in the New Year.
It was agreed to ask Tim Saxby regarding the PAT testing for the electrical equipment in the Village Hall AF to ask Tim regarding this.
Clerks Update 
AF had provisionally arranged the dates for the 2020 meetings which are as follows:_

15th January  
4th March 
13th May - AGM
15th July 
9th September 
11th November
AF had reported to Highways via the Parish Portal re the block drain/gulley near the Firby turn  of, she had had communication back via the Parish Portal the work was in hand to rectify the problem.
 Budget 
JS informed the Council that the second half of the Precept had been received of £1150. The PC account now stood at £5972.45.  The Village Hall account stood at £750.47.

The Precept forms had been received for the 2020/21 year. After discussion it was agreed to apply for £2300 as the previous two years, this was proposed by JS and seconded by MT.
AF to forward forms to RDC.

Planning Applications
No planning applications to report.

AOB
Concerns had been raised by a resident that people had been putting dog poo bags in the brown garden waste bin near the Village Hall. It was agreed to place a sign on the bin to say NO DOG WASTE. In March next year the PC agreed they would purchase a Licence from RDC to have the bin emptied every 2 weeks.
JS/CS to get some signs made for the dog bin re NO DOG WASTE. AF to put a temporary sign on the bin.
PH had received a complaint from Alison Dalby about cars parking adjacent to the Village Hall and driving over her drain covers, after discussion it was agreed that this was not a PC matter. HC to let Alison Dalby know that we had discussed her concerns but that it was a matter for the Parish Council HC to inform Alison Dalby  of this.
Discussion regarding the Clerk’s salary had been mentioned at September’s meeting, HC to see if she seek any guidance as to the pay scale for the Clerks salary.

The meeting ended at 8.45
Next meeting 15th January 2020
